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Richmond Water and Sewer
Commission Meeting

September 7, 2010 MINUTES
[image: image1]
Members Present:

Jon Kart, Vice-Chair; Chris Granda (6:45PM); Bruce Bailey; Harold Irish
Members Absent:

Erik Filkorn
Others Present:

Kendall Chamberlin, Richmond Water/Sewer Superintendent; Geoffrey Urbanik, Town Administrator; and Ruth Miller was present to videotape the meeting for MMCTV Channel 15.
Vice Chairman Kart called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

1. Public Comment

Vice Chairman Kart opened the floor for public comment but there was none.
2. Other Business

Approval of Minutes:  August 2, 2010

Mr. Granda offered a motion to approve the minutes of August 2, 2010 and was seconded by Mr. Bailey and the motion carried 4-0.

Superintendent’s Report:  
Kendall Chamberlin reported that there were two high phosphorus readings taken recently, the first high readings in six years.  The removal systems were checked and cleared and the readings seem to have gone back down.  Also, there were two leaks on Cochran Road, one repaired and one soon to be repaired.  Some exploratory digging would be necessary to determine the extent of the problem and if any further work was necessary.
Replacement Vehicle

Mr. Chamberlin said that in December 2009 the board had given him permission to replace the 1997 Ford Escort with a newer vehicle not to exceed $2,500 in cost.  Mr. Chamberlin had located a 2003 Ford Focus for $5,000 to be paid by trade-in and cash not to exceed $2,500.  Mr. Irish offered a motion to approve the purchase and was seconded by Mr. Bailey.  The motion carried 4-0.

Performance Appraisals

The Administrator explained that the performance appraisals were being done now to put everyone into the July 1 schedule next year.  The Commissioners reviewed the appraisals for Kendall Chamberlin, Trudy Jones, Brian Mattison and Thacher Evans.  Mr. Granda offered a motion to accept the appraisals and provide the FY11 2% cost of living increase and was seconded by Mr. Bailey and the motion carried 4-0.

366 Cochran Road

Mr. Irish asked about what had been done to get this home tied into the public sewer.  The Administrator said that the town attorney was researching how best to do this.  There was additional discussion and the board agreed that the resident needed to be compelled to connect.

3. Adjourn
Motion by Mr. Irish to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. Bailey.  So voted.
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